CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Camping Elizabeth, Misiria, 01.07.2013 @ 12.00
Present:

Peter Winterink
(PW)

President

Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President

Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy van Belleghem
(WvB)

Board Member
Also present:

Kath Walls

(KW)

Membership Secretary
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. AB had tendered her apologies in advance at the last Board meeting which were accepted at that time. As minuted, the Board did need to meet prior to the Cretan Diet Festival as there were a number of outstanding items for this event which needed to be cleared prior to its commencement.

2. The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated to all Board members and had been published in advance on the CIC web-site. There were no matters arising and no comments had been received from members who have had the opportunity to view them on line. The minutes were approved and signed accordingly.
3. There were no matters arising.

4. PW gave a brief summary of his activities since the last meeting. All actions are covered by other agenda items.

5. ID gave a summary of the last excursion and thanked the board for giving approval to the trip going ahead as planned despite there being a potential loss situation. In the event numbers did increase  over the break even threshold and a small profit had been realised. The next excursion is a planned trip to Chora Sfakion and Paleochora which will include a boat trip between the two locations. Due to the nature of the connecting road network this presents a considerable logistical challenge in both the organisation and costing. Additionally the possibility of high winds which could lead to a cancellation of boat sailings needs to be factored into the equation. As with the last excursion the itinerary has been specifically designed to assist members from both Kalives & Chania to participate in the event and it is hoped members from these areas will enthusiastically give their support.
6. AB had submitted an up to date report of the accounts and financial position which was unanimously accepted. One item was queried as a matter of record only in that there appeared to be a mis typing of the revised bank account details within the report, although details on the web-site are correct. Copy attached to the minutes as Appendix 1.

7. KW had not expected to be able to attend and had submitted a written report in advance, copy attached as Appendix 2. Noted there is again a considerable drop in overall membership numbers which in part may be due to the on line renewal notification system. Andy Davis, (AD) has manually sent membership renewal reminders to all non-renewals dating back to 01.12.2012. A new system has been put in place to tag renewals in advance rather than the previous system which worked in arrears. Reminders will now be sent by e-mail 1 month in advance then again at 14 days. Following discussion last month as to whether all memberships should run for a calendar year KW had raised the question as to how current memberships would be integrated into such a system. This was noted and should future discussion take place this will be included. For members choosing to renew using the Paypal facility there remains a problem between the old and new accounts. System to be changed to overcome this by AD. KW to liaise and report back. 
8. PW reported that additional volunteers had been sought by all media, (web-site, Facebook etc.) it was disappointing that no volunteers had come forward using these methods. A sufficient level of staffing has now been achieved by personal contact and thanks to all members concerned. PW to e-mail to all concerned a spread sheet outlining the rota etc. It was also noted that although this is a CIC event and not a Rethymno Chapter event there has been no support or response from other areas/chapters. 

9. In the light of the resignation of the editor and in particular against some comments re the cost of the web-site SW had asked AD for some costs to present to the Board. AD had confirmed that to host the site on a server was in the region of £35.00 p.a. (€40.00) and the domain name and title an additiona£7.00 p.a. (€10.00). Additionally there are some programme costs for the format used. AD had pointed out the importance of the CIC retaining control of the host as this ensured ownership by CIC of the domain name. ID gave some more detail in this area. In view of the short term notice given by the editor there is an urgent requirement for some short term control to ensure a regular newsletter is produced. ID confirmed this could be done and will oversee. In the longer term a permanent solution is required. Some discussions took place to the format of the current web-site and some suggestions as to how this may be improved took place. ID is to lead on this and will discuss with members known to possess IT skills and will report back. The Board felt it is best to bring in additional members to support this rather than existing Board members simply assume the responsibility.
10. KW reported that although some discussion has taken place concerning a new potential venue nothing concrete is in place. SW is to ask AB if she can ask the CIC Accountant if there are any matters concerning the issuing of receipts etc. at the proposed event which forced the cancellation of the proposes Summer Bazaar in Rethymno. KW to continue to liaise with members in Chania and the item to be included on the next agenda. 
11. ID to look at the format we use in co-operation with other NPO’s and Cretan related organisations. This is a part of a long term plan and to be included on future agendas.

12. ID reported it is possible to alter the Facebook page title despite an earlier potential obstacle and will present some options to the next meeting for approval. Although independent from the CIC it is the intention to operate the page in the best possible method with the CIC and the Board will be kept up to date in all aspects. Improvements to layouts etc. discussed.

13. KW has received a request for some funding towards the cost of fencing from the archaeological site at Eleftherma following the visit of CIC earlier this year. The funding requested was for €470.00 in respect of additional fencing. When the visit took place a collection was made and €145.00 was donated to the site. In view of the cancellation of the Christmas Bazaar and the strain this has placed on CIC financial resources the matter was discussed at length. The overall feeling was this was not a charitable cause and fell outside the terms of reference of the CIC. KW to advise the site manager of the Board decision. 
PW stated there has been some general talk concerning the fundamental issue of the CIC itself, the current structure and functions together with issues concerning the differences that have occurred from the original inception of the organisation to its current day structure and running. In particular the organisation now operates within clearly defined geographical areas which do not always seem to harmonise together in an effective way. All Board members are requested to try and obtain opinion during their contact with members to gain suggestions as to the future direction of the CIC. Members reading the minutes on line are openly invited to submit their opinions to the Board so they may be taken into account as an essential element to any future discussion.
14. Next meeting provisionally arranged for Wednesday 17.07.2013 at a venue close to Lake Kournas, exact details to follow subject to this being convenient to AB who was not present at today’s meeting.

The meeting closed at 13.09.

Appendix 1.         

         TREASURER’S REPORT – JUNE 2013

New Bank Details

For the record the bank details have changed because of the takeover of ATE Bank by Piraeus Bank.   These details are for the Kalives Branch who hold the CIC bank account under the name of Anne Borghgraef:

Account Number 


6168-0101104-521

IBAN for overseas transactions

GR15 0171 1680 0061 6801 0104 521

In the name of 



Anne Borghgraef and Anna Capernaros.

BIC




PIRBGRAA

Harvey’s Resignation

As you can see from Harvey’s resignation email we did discuss whether he could retain a role at present with less or no fee.   Obviously, from his email to the Board he is unable to contemplate this at present.   I would recommend that a member of the board who is familiar with Joomla could keep a watching brief for the next month or so while a volunteer is sought.   I regret that I cannot volunteer myself, but I am afraid it is beyond my competence.

I still feel that the Newsletter and website are essential and we can all help to keep the various forums up to date with the latest events and news.   We must understand that this is our basic offering to our members.

June Accounts

The June Accounts show that we are gradually losing ground but still have a very viable bank balance without the outlay of fees to maintain the newsletter.      However, as long as we can keep the website and the newsletter going over the next few months I believe that the membership will pick up.   I am sure that Harvey will be available for ad hoc advice, although his replies may not be immediate.

Tax 

 I talked to Georgos Charaftakis this morning.   He is hoping to have this done by the end of next week, tax office willing.   They have been on strike to for two days this week!

Hope all goes well on 5th July.

Anne Borghgraef

Treasurer.

Appendix 2.

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY REPORT TO THE BOARD

1st JULY 2013

> This month we have one new member from the Western Crete coach trip and this brings the membership numbers now to 167.

> There has been hardly any response to the reminders sent out unfortunately. I have contacted Andy to ascertain if reminders did actually go out to the members who had had the 90 days grace as a friend in Rethymno commented that ''maybe she owed us money''. When I looked, her expiry date was Feb 2013 ! Andy has just returned from holiday so I shall chase that up in a couple of days. 

> I had a conversation with a member who attends the Kalyves coffee mornings and who said that the members there were not convinced about renewing. I asked her to ask the members next time what exactly their issues were so that we could address them. By chance the organiser, who is a friend of mine, also contacted me about her collecting any membership money now (I think Sheila used to see her often). I have offered to go to collect the money from her if necessary until the bank account details are sorted out then she has agreed to bank it locally. I also discussed the members' feelings and made one or two suggestions of activities based around the things we do in Rethymno. Part of the problem of course is that there are a lot of other organisations and activities in that area. 

> I previously mentioned the coffee morning group that meet weekly in Chorafakia. I had got no answer to my email to them inviting them to join in with CIC activities. But the organiser of the Kalyves coffee morning knows her and will mention this to her.

Kath Walls

Membership Secretary
